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Booz Allen Hamilton Announces External Review 

MCLEAN, Va.--(BUSINESS WIRE)-- Booz Allen has issued the following statement on its actions following the arrest of a 
former employee, from Craig Veith, Vice President, External Relations:  

"We fired Harold Martin as soon as we learned of his arrest, and we have been fully cooperating with the FBI's investigation 
and reviewing this matter. Because we are determined to learn from this incident and look more broadly at our processes 
and practices, we have taken an additional step of asking former FBI Director Robert Mueller to conduct an external review 
of the firm's security, personnel, and management processes and practices. Director Mueller's review began Oct. 19, 2016.  

"We take the trust clients place in us seriously and are proud to support our country's important national security missions. 
We are committed to doing our part to detect potential insider threats, which are complex and constantly evolving. Director 
Mueller has extensive experience in these areas, as well as an unparalleled reputation for integrity. We are confident that 
he will conduct a fair, objective, and thorough review.  

"This external review is the right thing to do: We are an organization that prides itself on constant learning. If there are areas 
where Booz Allen can improve, we will address them."  

ABOUT BOOZ ALLEN HAMILTON  

Booz Allen Hamilton (NYSE: BAH) has been at the forefront of strategy and technology for more than 100 years. Today, the 
firm provides management and technology consulting and engineering services to leading Fortune 500 corporations, 
governments, and not-for-profits across the globe. Booz Allen partners with public and private sector clients to solve their 
most difficult challenges through a combination of consulting, analytics, mission operations, technology, systems delivery, 
cybersecurity, engineering, and innovation expertise.  

With international headquarters in McLean, Virginia, the firm employs about 22,600 people globally, and had revenue of 
$5.41 billion for the 12 months ended March 31, 2016. Booz Allen's combined defense and intelligence revenue for this 
same period was $3.9 billion.  

To learn more, visit www.boozallen.com.  
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